Report to the Lead Member and Deputy Lead Member for Housing Services

Report of the Director of Housing Services

Subject:  

394 – 408 Manchester Road East, Little Hulton

Date of Meeting:
12 October 2001

Purpose of Report 

To inform the Lead Member and Deputy Lead Member of progress in dealing with the above properties and seek authority for the instigation of the necessary procedures for the making of a Compulsory Purchase Order.

Financial Implications

The outstanding acquisition cost of the properties is estimated to be £35,000 inclusive of home-loss and disturbance compensation and the demolition cost is estimated to be £20,000.

The proposed after use of the site is temporary site treatment and landscaping.  The longer-term use of the site will be decided in light of the on-going review of the City’s UDP and subject to the usual planning constraints. 

Provision exists with the Private Sector Capital Programme for the current financial year to meet these costs.
Due to absence of any current owner-occupiers, there is no requirement to consider the use of relocation grants. 

Background

The properties are located on Manchester Road East, Little Hulton. Members will note the previous resolution by the full Council on 15 September 1999, following recommendation by the erstwhile Housing Committee on 20 August 1999 that granted the Director of Housing Services authority to:

(1) Determine the most satisfactory course of action to deal with those problems associated with 394-408 Manchester Road East, Little Hulton.

(2) Instruct the Director of Development Services to enter into negotiations with the owners of 394-408 Manchester Road East, Little Hulton, for those properties to be purchased by agreement within the limit of funding available, should that become appropriate. 

All eight properties were found to be statutorily unfit for human habitation.  A Neighbourhood Renewal Assessment of the properties determined that the declaration of a Clearance Area is the most satisfactory course of action given consideration to the factors contained in the code of guidance (DOE Circular 17/96) and other relevant matters.  

Members will also note that, under the authority delegated to me, I instigated procedures under the provisions of Section 289 of the Housing Act 1985 to declare the City of Salford Manchester Road East Clearance Area 2000 on 16 September 2000. This was done having been satisfied that this was the most satisfactory course of action. 

No representations against declaring the Clearance Area were received during the statutory period to make such representation or during informal consultation with owners, occupiers and neighbouring residents.

The Council has now acquired the leasehold titles to seven buildings out of the eight properties in the Clearance Area by agreement with their owners.  A Compulsory Purchase Order is required to acquire the remaining building and to acquire the freehold title to all the Order Land.

The compulsory Purchase Order is to be entitled CITY OF SALFORD (394-408 MANCHESTER ROAD EAST, LITTLE HULTON) COMPULSORY PURCHASE ORDER 2001.
Conclusion

I am satisfied that, following the declaration of the Clearance Area, the most satisfactory course of action is to proceed with the process of Compulsory Purchase and subsequent demolition of these properties. 
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